
Resurrection Pastoral Council 
2025 Selection Process 

 
The weekend of May 24/25 marks the beginning of the 2025-2026 Pastoral Council selection process. 
The Pastoral Council is responsible for advising the pastor as we, together as a parish, seek to achieve 
the mission of the Church.  The Council is the visioning and advisory body for all parish ministry 
concerns.  It identifies the needs of the parish, studies and reflects upon those needs, and makes 
recommendations to the pastor to address those needs.   
 

Returning members who automatically continue on the council are:  Nancy Ault, Diane Lohr, Jim 
McCloskey, Terry Morrison, and Doug Skinner. Special thanks to Devlin Cox, Mike Santone, and Dave 
Wilmesher for their service.    
 

Eligibility 
 

There are two positions available, and those selected will serve a three-year term, beginning July 1.  
Nominees must: 

1. Be a registered parish member and at least 16 years of age.   
2. Be able to attend monthly meetings.  
3. Be able and willing to arrive at decisions through consensus. 
 

Nominations 
 

Please use the form at the bottom to nominate yourself and/or other parishioners.  Please submit the 
form with up to two names in the collection basket or in the nomination box in the commons area by 
Sunday, June 8.  
  

Invitation 
 

The parishioner(s) who receives a number of nominations (determined by the Selection Committee to 
be the minimum number for inclusion in the process) will be contacted by Father Nixon to determine 
their willingness to serve.  If an agreement is reached, they will be appointed to the new council by 
Father Nixon.   
 

If you have questions, please contact Diane Lohr, Terry Morrison, or Jennifer McLaughlin. 
 
 

Nomination Form 
 
With thought and prayer, I nominate the below-listed person(s) for Resurrection’s Pastoral Council: 
 

1. ______________________________________ 

2. ______________________________________ 

 

 
NOMINATED BY: _____________________________ (For control purposes only) 


